

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 650 College Drive Dalton, GA 30720 706-272-4438 / 706-272-2550 www.daltonstate.edu

January 25, 2011

Dr. Belle S. Wheelan President Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

Please accept this letter as formally notifying the Commission on Colleges of the closing of Dalton State College's Center for Continuing Education, effective December 31, 2009. The College's mission will be revised accordingly to remove its continuing education function.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

John O. Schwenn

President